Library Assessment Committee
Meeting Minutes 08/28/13

Present: S.Avery, H. Green, L. Hinchliffe, K. McCusker, C. Philips, J. Strutz, L. Wiley, J. Yu, and W. Shen (GA)

1. Welcome new members and review charge (All)
1.1 Welcome new members of the committee.
1.2 Committee review charge:  
Library Assessment Committee Charge
The Library Assessment Committee advises the Library administration and the Library Assessment Coordinator on the prioritizing, planning and implementation of assessment activities.  Members may assist the Coordinator in identifying assessment opportunities, designing assessment tools, promoting assessment activities, and fostering a culture of assessment within the Library.  The committee shares in accountability for the success of the assessment program and evaluates its effectiveness in supporting the Library’s mission and strategic directions. [http://www.library.illinois.edu/assessment/lac.html]
Discussion:  Lisa suggested that the committee could also focus on impact of the committee and how it adds to the culture of assessment. Wiley suggested that we could help librarians and staff knowing more on interpreting what the numbers mean and don’t mean, how data should help with decision making, etc. Wiley also mentioned the “Library Day” program in Indiana for the committee to check further into. Susan proposed that for NSM reports, the committee could help with providing information to librarians and staff about assessment there.  People may not know what the assessment was, how they found it, how they use it, figuring out how we put them together, etc.  Jason suggested on maybe putting together unit reports.  Jen commented that maybe putting reports in a folder accessible.

2. Overview of past and ongoing projects (Jen)

2.1 Overview of past projects. This committee started from last year, it was formerly a working group. We had pre-survey working group and post-survey working group last year. Let Jen know if anyone wants to be in a working group this year. Committee members helped Jen transit. The working group was transited into committee. The Committee helped advise Jen on many assessment activities.  Two assessment grants have been given last year. Jen will share with the committee of future applications and ask for comments. Jen will check on left-over grant money for the year.

Moreover, committee members suggested on ways of promoting the library assessment grants program. Lisa proposed holding open discussions or information sessions for the grant. Phillips suggested we could share the grant information at committee meetings. Green agrees, too. Lisa also suggested going to administrative councils. It would be nice to know what a calendar of the grant in a year looks like. Wiley brought up that staff could also apply for the grant.

Action item: 
a. Jen will check on left-over grant money for the year.
b. [bookmark: _GoBack]For library assessment grant in next meeting, the committee will discuss on calendar about promoting things, and others.

2.2 Ongoing project: Jen shared information on the faculty survey. 
Lisa asked on the project: how many people are participating? Is the post-survey group continuing or what’s the status of that group? Also, Lisa suggested pulling together faculty survey and LibQUAL+® survey, etc. What we can do as a collective group (e.g. for a focus, which part of the questions you could look at)? Jen said that we also wanted to see what EC wanted us to do.  In addition, Lisa suggested that we should help the library see the structure. For example, on the library website, as we charge a working group, we could add some info on that. Maybe ask working groups to add minutes and notes on progress and status, e.g. What the group has done and hasn’t done?  Is that group waiting for opinions?

Action item:
c. The committee will discuss on pulling together the different surveys that we have been doing, in order to further explore what we can do as a collective group with the results.

3. Update on assessment activities 
3.1 Jason has updated IT assessment activities via email
3.2 The committee discussed on the current use, issues and future use of Bean Counter reports. 
3.3 Upcoming assessment events hosted by CARLI (Susan)
Susan introduced that CARLI may do a pre-conference on assessment, introducing different aspects of assessment in academic libraries. The conference will be in March next year with application deadline in August this year.  

The committee suggests that we may consider encouraging grant applicants to participate in the conference. Lisa said that CARLI annual meeting is connected to assessment.  Jen mentioned that the assessment committee can send out a message on the upcoming CARLI. Susan could forward that too.

4. 2013-2014 projects (All)
4.1 new ideas
a. Wiley suggested looking into the “library day”, a program in Indiana.
b. Library Assessment Grant.
c.  Assessment culture
The committee discussed on promoting assessment culture. Lisa suggested a project idea in terms of encouraging participation of assessment conferences.  We, as a group, think about/ brainstorm all possible conferences, advocate travel money for what conference and who, participating in pre-conferences, etc.  Wiley commented that it would be nice to meet the wider circle. Jason suggested a campus wide training --- Business Process Initiative [http://www.cio.uillinois.edu/bpi/bpi_training/]. The next one will be in Urbana with no cost. Jason will send out a message about the training and engagement. Jen brought up that for library assessment grant in next meeting, we will discuss on calendar about promoting things, and others. 
Green brought up the question on how to engage people more on a daily basis, for those who have questions about assessment, forums, how to engage people more in a daily basis. The committee discussed on list serves subscriptions, etc. 

4.2 Sweeps Weeks 
Fall 2013 10/14/2013 – 10/20/2013 (Week #8)
Spring 2014 3/10/2014 – 3/16/2014 (Week #8; spring break 3/24 – 3/28)
	The committee had no objection about the dates.

4.3 LibQUAL+® Lite (Spring 2014)
Jen shared with the group that we already have approval budget. Probably we will deliver the survey sometime February and before spring break. We will do the short form. 
The committee discussed on IRB applications, having a LibQUAL+® Lite working group, and previous experience of doing LibQUAL+® studies.  

Action item:
a. Jen will grant access to G drive for new members. 





